Business Session
2:00 PM – Thursday, March 9, 2023
26th Floor Council Chambers
Those in attendance: Mayor Lucas, Mayor Pro Tem McManus Councilmembers: Bough, Parks-Shaw, Barnes, O’Neill, Hall, Ellington, Robinson, Bunch, Shields, Fowler, and, Deputy City Manager Kimiko Black Gilmore represented the City Manager's Office.
Approval of Minutes for Business Session of March 2, 2023: Minutes approved unanimously

UNESCO: Jacob Wagner presented: The UNESCO Creative Cities Network (UCCN) was established in 2004 to foster cooperation among cities prioritizing creativity for sustainable urban development. Member cities collaborate towards integrating creativity and cultural industries into local development plans and actively participate in international cooperation.UNESCO member cities are cities that have been designated by the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) as part of the Creative Cities Network. The Creative Cities Network was established in 2004 and aims to promote cooperation among cities that have identified creativity as a strategic factor for sustainable urban development.  Kansas City the first and only UNESCO City of Music in the United States’
[bookmark: _GoBack]The network encompasses seven creative fields: Crafts and Folk Arts, Media Arts, Film, Design, Gastronomy, Literature, and Music. It serves as a partner of UNESCO for reflecting on creativity's role in sustainable development and implementing the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development.
Remaining budget presentations: During the budget presentation meeting on March 9th, 2023, the General Services, Law, and Finance departments of Kansas City, Missouri, presented their submitted budgets for FY 2023-24. General Services submitted a budget of $40.7 million, focusing on addressing challenges like high turnover and implementing innovations in IT and procurement. The Law department submitted a $7.1 million budget, emphasizing the restoration of pre-pandemic funding levels and increased staff training. The Finance department's submitted budget of $21.3 million highlighted strategies to mitigate staffing challenges and various improvements, including payroll system enhancements and priority-based budgeting. The departments' Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) met or exceeded their targets, and each presentation was followed by a Q&A session.

Closed Session/Litigation Item(s): There was a motion to go into closed session.  The mayor and council then proceeded to the meeting room, in the back of the 26th floor chamber, for closed session proceedings.  
The meeting adjourned:

